
OIL SPILL PREVENTION AND RESPONSE 
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) 

Meeting Minutes 
 

California Maritime Academy 
Presidents Conference Room 
200 Maritime Academy Drive 

January 18, 2011, 9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.                  Vallejo, California 94590 

Attendance: 

Members Agency 
Representatives DFG/OSPR Participants Guests Constituents 

Jonna Mazet Linda Scourtis Scott Schaefer Dennis DeAnda Jim Buckley  
Deb Self Jesse Stewart Stephen Sawyer Julie Yamamoto Mike Ziccardi  
Joan Lundstrom Robin Blanchfield Joy Lavin-Jones Marion Boyd   
John Berge Chris Beckwith Crystal Montoya Marguerite Diaz   
Laura Kovary Kevin Mercier  Helen Carriker   
Stephen Ricks Jordan Stout     
R. Mitchel Beauchamp      

  
 
Oil Spill Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) meeting was called to order at 9:03 a.m. - Stephen Ricks, Chair, 
presiding.  Public comments accepted after each agenda item. 
 
I. VOTES                                                             

A. Approval of October 18, 2010 minutes tabled for April 19, 2011 meeting 
B. Approval of January 19, 2010 minutes tabled for April 19, 2011 meeting 

 
II. AGENCY UPDATES (State Lands Commission, California Coastal Commission, and BCDC) Reports 

provided and incorporated into the minutes by reference [Exhibit A]. 
 

III. ACTION ITEMS/ISSUES 
A. ICS Positions and Training:  TAC to look at policy training for the Responsible Party (NPREP) and 

how OSPR staffs ICS.  Compare and contrast inconsistencies on the areas of concerns for the next 
meeting.   

B. Deep Water Horizon: 
1) Lessons learned (to include OSPR expertise, a written report) 
2) Focused presentation on Houma – ICP management and what the differences were (also include 

local government concerns in Louisiana). 
3) National contingency plan commission report. 

C. Port Hueneme notification violations: John Berg would like a list provided to the TAC of the vessels 
that were cited. 

D. Mutual Memorandum of Understanding: NOAA would be willing to look at the possibility for a mutual 
MOU with other states. 

E. 2010/11 TAC Biennial Report [Rough draft provided by subcommittee to TAC for review and 
comment/edits.  Final report will be submitted to TAC for vote.]. 
1) Comments/Edits: 

(a) Jonna Mazet suggested that TAC enhance OSPRs response to the Deep Water Horizon in 
the report, Joan Lundstrom seconded and suggested to include one-two paragraphs on a 
spill of international significance for the Legislature and the public. 

(b) Robin Blanchfield suggested that Legislation and funding of the program should be included. 
(c) R. Mitchel Beauchamp value of the State Lands Commission should be included as well. 

2) 2011/2012 issues to include in report: 
(a) Deep Water Horizon impacts 
(b) Inland spill funding 
(c) Shoreline facilities (decommissioning/contamination) 
(d) Real time tracking and projections 
(e) Bio Diesel relationships to current regulations 
(f) Functional and fiscal relationship with OSPR and DFG (section 704) 
(g) Keep better informed of SLC programs 
(h) Unintended consequences of fuel switching issues 
(i) Navy missile traffic issues 
(j) America’s Cup 
(k) GAP analysis perspective 
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(l) MOTEMS future projections and update on status (use dead weight tonnage vs. 
displacement) 

(m) Continue monitoring status of platforms in state waters and federal waters (include 
differences in federal standards and state standards) 

Provide additional issues, comments and edits to subcommittee by end of January 2011. 
 

IV. OLD/NEW BUSINESS 
A. Chris Klumpp new Supervisor II for DFG/OSPR Readiness Branch 
B. Fill TAC vacancies (also include prior to members for the TAC report) 
C. R. Mitchel Beauchamp to draft thank you letter to Carol Baker 
 

V. NEXT MEETING DATES 
A. April  19, 2011 - San Diego at Bahia 
B. July 19, 2011 - OSPR, 1st floor conference room, Sacramento 
C. October 18, 2011 - TBD 

 
ADJOURN 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



























State of California 

M e m o r a n d u m  

Making San Francisco Bay Better 
 

 
To: 
Subject: 

OSPR TAC 
BCDC Quarterly Report  

January 18, 2011 
 

From: Linda Scourtis 
 San Francisco Bay Conservation and Development Commission 
 50 California Street, Suite 2600 
 San Francisco, California 94111 
 DIRECT: (415) 352-3644 E-MAIL: lindas@bcdc.ca.gov  FAX: (415) 352-3606   

 The following report covers the activities of the San Francisco Bay Conservation and 
Development Commission (BCDC) Oil Spill Prevention Program for the period  
October 18, 2010 – January 14, 2011.  

SF Harbor Safety Committee: BCDC staff participated in the San Francisco Bay Area Harbor 
Safety Committee October, November 2010 and January 2011 meetings. No meeting was 
held in December 2010. 

The USCG will work with the HSC and the broader maritime industry to plan for the 
America’s Cup, which will hold 9-18 days of racing in 2012 and 20-40 days in 2013. 
According to COTP Cynthia Stowe, the HSC will provide an excellent forum to air 
industry’s concerns and recommendations regarding potential impacts to commerce and 
safety. The USCG has established a task force to plan for the events, and expects to enter 
into MOUs with relevant agencies. The HSC anticipates the Navigation and Prevention 
Through People work groups will be directly involved with the process. Landside 
development on piers and the shoreline will require permits from BCDC; NOAA has 
requested information on any changes to be relayed to them for any chart corrections that 
will need to be made. 

The USCG and the state Air Resources Board continue to track lost propulsion incidents to 
determine if the required switch to low sulfur distillate fuel is the cause. Findings are 
reported monthly to the HSC for discussion. Between January 2009 and December 2010, 24 
(of a total 63, or nearly 40 percent) LOP incidents have been attributed to fuel switching.    

The PORTS work group met at the end of November to discuss the progress of new sensor 
installations. An added topic of discussion was the need for air gap monitoring equipment 
on the Oakland Bay Bridge as vessels grow larger, for which a PORTS budget augmentation 
was recommended. With the current status of the State budget, however, this request was 
not submitted for fiscal year 2011-2012. 

Area Contingency Planning. Staff attended the Area Committee meeting on the morning of 
November 16, 2010. In the afternoon, staff participated in the Bay Area Marinas Oil Spill 
Preparedness work group meeting. The work group is developing a communications 
protocol for the region’s marinas to utilize in the event of a spill. The next Area Committee 
meeting is scheduled for January 25 in Oakland, CA.  
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BCDC spill staff participated in the kickoff ACP update subcommittee meeting and the 
Potential Places of Refuge workgroup meeting at the OSPR Fairfield office in mid-December 
2010. Staff has worked with OSPR and NOAA staff to develop a poster describing the state’s 
PPOR process, which will be displayed at the International Oil Spill Conference in Portland, OR 
in May 2011. 

Related activities. BCDC continues as a member of the Best Achievable Technology 
(BAT)/Prevention and Mitigation focus group and is assisting in final editing of its report to 
the Legislature, slated for completion by spring 2011. 

October 19-20, 2010:  Attended Prevention First Symposium in Long Beach. 
October 26-27:  Participated in annual Richmond Inner Harbor multi-terminal drill. 
November 17:  Power plant exercise in Martinez. 
December 8:  Best Achievable Technology/Prevention and Mechanical Response 

meetings at OSPR Sacramento. 
December 9:  SISRS site visit, Middle Harbor at Port of Oakland. 
December 14:  Invited to attend and assess Cal Maritime pilot presentation of their 

newly developed ICS-300 class. 
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